
 
 

Week 5 Term 4 2018  

 

 

  

  Page 1 of 7 

 
 

Taverners Tales 
Taverners Hill Infants School 

Elswick St Petersham NSW 2049 

T: 9569 6396 E: Tavernersh-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 

www.tavernersh-p.school.nsw.edu.au 

 

Thank you for helping with our new afternoon pick up 

procedures.  The teachers and After Care have commented 

that the new procedure of each class having a designated 

collection point and parents informing teachers their child has 

been collected is running smoothly.  We kindly ask that the stairs 

under the vergola are kept clear. 

Please avoid using the car park as an entry and exit point.  At 

times teachers need to leave early and it is not safe for children 

to be walking through there.  Please always use the Railway 

and Elswick Streets gates. 

As previously announced Ms Jacki Gardner will be returning as 

principal in 2019 and Ms Shannon Payne will remain on leave.  

Mrs Emma Virgona has been offered a position at Banksia Road 

Public School for 2019.  Mrs Virgona has been an asset to 

Taverners Hill and Banksia Road will be lucky to have her. 

Rebecca Hollands  

Relieving Principal 

 

Grandparents Day 
 

It was wonderful to see so many grandparents visit Taverners Hill on Wednesday 26 October.  We 

were blessed with beautiful weather and our grandparents were able to enjoy a morning tea under 

the vergola.  Grandparents and parents had the opportunity to visit classrooms and participate in 

activities. This was followed by reading books and having fruit on the lawn.  Thank you to Cecilia 

Neville from PrimaryOSH Care for baking all the sweet delights for the morning tea. 

 

Upcoming Events 

November 23 

Assembly @2:50pm Warranes 

November 26 

Kinder 2019 Orientation 

Session 3 @10:00am 

November 28 

School Photos 
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Petersham Public School Orientation 
 

Petersham Public School will be holding an orientation for students who will be in Years 1-6 in 2019. 

Many of our Year 2 children are heading to Petersham PS and this would be a great opportunity for 

students to familiarise themselves with the school.  Children attending need to be at Petersham PS by 

9:15am for morning lines and depart and return to Taverners at approximately 12:15pm.  Parents are 

responsible for taking the children to and from Petersham PS. 

 

Last week Year 3 children from Petersham PS came and spoke to all our Year 2 children about 

primary school and some things that will be different such as NAPLAN, PSSA sport, camps and 

expectations.  Our children were able to ask lots of questions and found the session informative. 
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Arcella Fresh 

Arcella Fresh on Stanmore Road has kindly offered to donate fruit and vegetables for the chickens 

on a weekly basis so it would be wonderful if the community could support their business in return.  
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